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1. Ladies and Gentlemen, we had a good discussion today.  I would like to thank the experts, Dr Chen Tze-Wei and Prof Peter Petri, the presence of a most distinguished Indonesian team which showed the seriousness you assigned to this IAP process, Mr Park from the APEC Secretariat and all present today for contributing to our discussion.
2. Since the last IAP Review of Indonesia in 2005, the Indonesian economy has enjoyed robust growth.  Its economy is more open, diverse and decentralised than before.  With the restoration of macro-economic stability, Indonesia has embarked on a wide structural reform to help it remain competitive and to position for growth in the long term.  Elements of this reform include the comprehensive reform of its Customs Administration, a new Investment Law to ensure the rights of investors, a National Single Window Project to cut the costs of exports and imports, a new Government Procurement Agency amongst others.  As Dr Chen and Prof Petri have pointed out, Indonesian reform is making progress in the face of varied and difficult challenges.  Some results are tangible even though some of the key reforms have only been recently introduced.   
3. We are also happy to note that Indonesia is rapidly moving towards free and open trade with its key trading partners and on a multi-lateral basis.  Its tariff rates are trending downwards. If the global environment regains stability and with continued commitment to reform, there is good reason to believe that Indonesia will approach free and open trade by 2020. 
4. However, there is still much to be done as highlighted by the report. Some remaining areas of concern include high bound tariff rates, the use of trade policy for macro goals, some restrictions on foreign investment, as well as concerns about corruption and the “ease of doing business”. Economies have debated these and other concerns today and given their honest feedback to Indonesia. In return, the Indonesian team was open and serious to this feedback and candid with its answers.
5. In closing, I would like to commend Indonesia for its performance and for its commitment towards achieving the Bogor Goals. I would also like to remind member economies that the current global economic crisis can be a reason to sidetrack all of us from our commitment to achieving the Bogor Goals.  We must not do so.  Within APEC, we are in a good position to assist each other with the sharing of experiences, advice, as well as expertise. I certainly hope that today’s discussion at Indonesia’s IAP will spark off discussions in the next few days on further areas of collaboration. I will end the IAP for Indonesia here.  Thank you all very much for participating. 
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